
HAMILTON TOWNSHIP 
BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

 
Date 12/5/19 
 
CALL TO ORDER/PLEDGE OF ALEGANCE 6:30PM Guest Count  2 Resident Count  11 
 
Present:  Conway, Duby, Iutzi, LaBoda, Wright     
 
Conway moved to approve the agenda, supported by Iutzi,  All in favor.  MC   
 
Treasurer’s report read by Duby, motion to approve by LaBoda, 2nd by Conway  All in favor.  MC 
 
Reading of November minutes by LaBoda, motion to approve by Iutzi 2nd  by Duby  All in favor. MC 
 
Invoices read by LaBoda, motion to approve and pay bills including incoming bills by Duby, 2nd by Iutzi 
All in favor.  MC 
 
Guest: Mark Fitzpatrick, County Commissioner – Absent 
Karen Hulenburger, Clare County Road Commissioner, introduced CCRC new Manager Dewayne Rogers. 
Karen also stated the crew is working hard and they are looking at the possibility or sub-contracting some work. 
It’s looking like the county will eventually go to a 5-person Road Commission Board instead of absorbing the 
them.  The first public hearing on November 20th  seemed to show the community is not in favor of the county 
board taking over the road commission board. 
 
Public Comments:  Linda Barkell stated she was informed that Dollar General is having problems with theft.  
LaBoda commented she had been told the same thing and they encouraged residents to help by saying 
something if you see something when you are in the store. 
Dwayne Rogers, Road Commission Manager asked about the best way to communicate with residents, 
discussion indicated reports in the Clare County Cleaver and the Clare County Review are necessary. 
LaBoda stated she would check with the township’s web site provider to add a direct link to the Road 
Commission. 
 
Mel Conway, Planning Commission Chair stated they met on November 12 and discussed a resident’s request 
for an addition and some upcoming variances.  Next meeting will be December 10, at 6:30. 
 
Mark Janeczko, Zoning & Blight Enforcement issued 1 permit and an application for a variance.  Mark has 
also sent out zoning enforcement letters and stated blight complaints have slowed due to snow. 
 
New Business: Duby stated corrections have been made on garbage pick-up charges.  Several residents had not 
been being charged who should have been.  An error was made on one correction on adjoining property due to a 
name change.  Duby asked board approval to remove charges from 8581 E. Gladwin Road.  Conway moved to 
remove the tax bill on the property, supported by LaBoda  MC 
 
Old Business:  Siren sounded on schedule. 
 
Conway moved to adjourn at 7:20, supported by Iutzi, all in favor.  MC 


